LAGB Annual General Meeting

King’s College London, 30 August 2007, 4.30 p.m.
Minutes
1. 
Apologies for absence

Ad Neeleman, Andrew Hippisley
2.
Approval of the minutes of the AGM held at the University of Newcastle upon Tyne, 31 August 2006
Approved.
3.

Matters arising from the AGM 2006
3.1.

Funding for postgraduate conferences (President to report)
President presented a proposal to form a postgraduate (PG) conference committee, constituted by five members, one of whom shall be Chair, all appointed by LAGB student members. Its role would be to coordinate PG conferences and agree a distribution of the LAGB funding available for PG conferences (subject to approval by the LAGB Committee). The proposal is a reaction to the growing number of PG conferences in the UK and the lack of cooperation among their organizers (discussed at the 2006 AGM). There was wide support for the idea. The cost for the Association would be £200 per annum, distributed among the five members of the committee to enable them to hold a meeting during the LAGB annual meeting. The PG committee would provide continuity in transferring information about organization of the events. Nigel Vincent proposed that the Chair of the PG Committee would be a member of the LAGB Committee. After considerable discussion, with many arguments aired in favour and against this proposal, a vote was taken and the proposal was passed: 11 votes in favour, 9 against. There was a suggestion that the PG committee would also have other functions such as holding an LAGB session. A representative will report annually to the AGM. 
4.

President’s report

Reported under 3.


5.
Reports of other Committee members

5.1. 

Treasurer’s report

Treasurer presented the balance sheet for 2006, reporting a loss of £26.78 and noting that the final accounts from the 2006 conference were still due. LAGB has made a donation of $400 to the Linguist List. He also noted that the income increased substantially due to the increase in membership fees.

5.2.

Honorary Secretary’s report

No report was received.
5.3.

Membership Secretary’s report

The number of LAGB members reached 560. 
5.4.

Assistant Secretary’s report

Assistant Secretary reminded students and unwaged members to apply for conference bursaries.

5.5.

Meetings Secretary’s report

Meetings Secretary reported that the new mailing list was working well. There are currently 464 members on the list but some members haven’t supplied their addresses.
Many thanks are due to Dick Hudson for originally setting up the new list, using the JISCMAIL facilities.
6.
Revisions to the Constitution of LAGB
President reported that some small changes to the Constitution were necessary. A proposal of the changes will be sent out with the second circular in 2008.
7.
Appointment of Honorary Secretary and Membership Secretary 
President reported that she had received one nomination for each post. Dr David Willis was elected Honorary Secretary and Dr Nikolas Gisborne Membership Secretary. Both took the post with immediate effect. President thanked Professor Ad Neeleman and Dr Andrew Hippisley for their good work on the Committee.

 8. 
Education Committee / CLIE report 
Graeme Trousdale reported on the work of the Education Committee. Vivienne Rogers from the University of Newcastle replaced Sue Barry as a member of the EC. The Education Session of LAGB 2007 concerns the outreach between schools and universities. This session comprises four reports from academics working in UK universities, who have been involved in outreach programmes. The speakers are Jane Setter, Kevin Watson, Billy Clark, and Graeme Trousdale. He also reported on the second submission to the Dearing Enquiry into GCSE Languages exams and on comments to QCA on the study of English in KS3 and KS4, mainly requesting clarification. On CLIE, Dr Trousdale reported developing FL ITE website (linguistics for teachers website), noting the plans for a similar site for English ITE. Subject Centre has a working group on Linguistics A-Level. He commented that students were generally able to cope well with the requirements. Graeme Trousdale is happy to continue his work for the Subject Centre but volunteers will also be invited. There was a discussion on the session on teaching linguistics, and whether LAGB should repeat the Newcastle event of a session on this topic. President thanked CLIE and the Subject Centre for their impressive work. 
9. 
Linguistics Strategy Group and support for HESA statistics 
Dr Billy Clark presented a report from the Linguistics Strategy Group (LSG), summarising the two most recent meetings. Dr Clark is standing down as LAGB representative. It was agreed that the Honorary Secretary of the LAGB will represent the Association at the LSG. Data are showing that student numbers in Linguistics are stable. Benchmarking criteria in Linguistics are being revised. Linguistics Press Pack is being prepared. Professor Nigel Vincent and Professor John Local responded to concerns re RAE. Professor Nigel Vincent confirmed that the results of sub-panels would be considered by the main panel. The group is also discussing communication with associations. Dr Clark presented the detailed statistics on student numbers, reporting a decline in MFL, a steady increase in English Language and steady numbers for Linguistics. President discussed the HESA statistics. It was agreed that the payment that was made three years ago was a one-off expenditure. President thanked Dr Clark for his good work.
10.
Venues for the 2008, 2009 (Anniversary) and 2010 meetings (Meetings Secretary to report)

Meetings Secretary informed the membership that the new venue and time for 2008 were now very likely to be University of Essex, 10-13 September, after the university which had previously offered to host the meeting had had to pull out. President reported that Bernard Comrie, one of the invited speakers, had confirmed acceptance. The 2009 (Anniversary) meeting is being prepared by the organization committee: Nigel Fabb, Richard Hudson, Kersti Börjars and Patrick Honeybone. Three anniversary talks are planned and a general presentation on the history of linguistics in the UK. Speakers have been invited and confirmed acceptance. There will be no other invited speakers. Dick Hudson is going to write an article on the history of LAGB for JL. There is one potential offer for the venue for 2010 but further offers are invited.
11.

Future guest speakers (President to report) 

President reported that the speakers for 2008 are planned as follows: B. Comrie confirmed, P. Kiparsky to be confirmed (potential replacement: R. Jackendoff). Members were invited to propose speakers for 2010.

12. 
Future language tutorials and workshops (President to report)
President reported that the University of Surrey would prepare a language tutorial on Archi for the 2008 meeting. David Adger offered a tutorial on Gaelic for 2009. 
13.
Themed sessions (President to report)

President reminded the membership that authors of proposals for themed sessions should ensure that a sufficient number of individual abstracts are submitted to constitute a session.

14.

AOB

There was no other business.

Dr Kasia Jaszczolt
Assistant Secretary, LAGB

